
MOVING FORWARD. Those two words could certainly sum up the activities of the Knoxville Panther Scholarship
Foundation in 2021. The Board of Directors of the Knoxville Panther Scholarship Foundation hope that this newsletter
finds you, your family and friends safe and healthy. We have all made many adaptations to help guide us through the
pandemic that has affected our lives in so many challenging ways.

After a year’s hiatus, the Foundation was able to hold our annual scholarship awards night this year with a few
modifications. Although the number of COVID infections were lower in May than they had been last year, the school
district opted for a reduced attendance level that would allow for more social distancing and greater safety for attendees.

Attendance was limited to students, their parents and family members. Donors and the community were able to watch
a live stream of the proceedings. Board member Tyler Pearson prepared slides like the one pictured below for each
scholarship recipient. 

These slides listed all of the scholarships the student was
receiving, a photo of the student and information concerning
the donor. A printed full color print of the slide was mailed to
each of the Foundation scholarship donors. You may view all
of the recipient slides by going to our Foundation website at
kpsfoundation.org or visit the following links:   KPSF Donors
ONLY (https://tinyurl.com/yz3bzdnu) and ALL Scholarship
Night Awards (https://tinyurl.com/28hk7p3n).

The Knoxville Panther Scholarship Foundation continued its
annual tradition of providing a scholarship to every Knoxville

graduate who applied. Sixty members of the Knoxville High School graduating class of 2021 applied for and received
scholarships totaling $34,000. In our eighteen years, we have awarded 1,404 KHS graduates with a scholarship for
a total award amount of $875,000. Additionally, eighty-five members of the KHS graduating classes of 2018, 2019,
and 2020 who applied for post-secondary financial aid received a record total of $112,000 in scholarship awards this
year. This brings the total of financial aid provided to second, third and fourth-year students during the Foundation’s
history to $488,000. 

Since our inception in 2003, the Foundation has awarded a total of $1,363,000 in financial aid. Scholarship awards
are provided to students pursuing post-secondary education in trade schools, as well as two year and four-year courses
of study. 

The success of our Scholarship Foundation would not happen without the terrific support from alumni all over the country,
local businesses, service groups and community members and their families; a sincere thank you to everyone involved.
A special thank you goes out to the Knoxville Alumni Association for their support in communicating with alumni, helping
identify classes interested in sponsoring a Panther Pride Scholarship and for supporting our presentations at class
reunions.

Continuing Education Scholarship applications for the 2022 school year will be accepted from January
1, 2022 until March 1, 2022. Visit the Applications Tab on our website. Online at:   kpsfoundation.org.

Over 1,400 KHS Students with a Scholarhip So Far!18 Years!

ROBERT AND VIRGINIA RUNNELLS MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP

The Board of Directors of the Knoxville Panther Scholarship
Foundation are pleased to announce the establishment of a new
endowed scholarship. 

The Robert and Virginia Runnells Memorial Scholarship has been
established by bequest in the Will of Robert Runnells. This endowed
scholarship will be awarded annually to a Knoxville High School
graduate entering their third or fourth year of post-secondary education.
Additionally, special emphasis will be given to an applicant pursuing
education in the various areas of construction trades.

Robert and Virginia graduated from Harvey High School in 1940.
Robert joined the Army on November 5, 1942 spending his entire
service time in Italy during WWII. Robert was proud of his military
service and was honorably discharged on November 5, 1945.

Robert and Virginia were married on September 26, 1945. After Robert’s Army service, he and Virginia lived in Des Moines
for a short time and then chose to make their permanent home in Knoxville. Their only child, Diana Runnells Widga is a
1966 Knoxville High School graduate who earned her BA at Iowa State University and currently lives with her husband in
Nebraska.

Robert spent his career of over thirty years employed at the Knoxville VA Hospital.  Virginia worked for many years at the
Oehler Brothers Firestone Store before completing her career with State Farm Insurance.

Robert had an interest in carpentry and put his skills to work over the years building four different homes for his family in
Knoxville. He would finish one home and then after a few years he and Virginia would draw up plans for a new one that
would have all of the design features they desired. While living in their current home, Robert would work evenings after work
and on weekends constructing their new home, even doing the plumbing and electrical work. 

Square dancing and working out at the Knoxville Recreation Center were two of Robert and Virginia’s passions. Even at age
ninety Robert could put five miles on a treadmill on a daily basis.

Remembering the Knoxville Panther Scholarship Foundation in your estate planning as Robert and Virginia did, is a wonderful
way to help future generations of Knoxville High School graduates. Endowed scholarships like the one established by Robert
and Virginia, are funded by a one-time donation of $15,000 or by a series of donations totaling $15,000. No further
contributions are required and a scholarship will be awarded every year to a Knoxville High School graduate.

A new endowed scholarship has been established by the Kitty and
Bill Shepherd Family. This new endowed scholarship will be offered
annually through the Knoxville Panther Scholarship Foundation
with preference given to Knoxville High School graduates entering
their third or fourth year of post-secondary education in the field of
education. 

Kitty is a 1971 Knoxville High School graduate. Bill grew up in
Illinois and is a Western Illinois University graduate. They were
married and have always lived and raised their family in Knoxville.
Kitty (Robinson) Shepherd worked and retired from the VA Child
Care Center/Stepping Stones Early Learning Center after 27 years.
Bill Shepherd worked as a Real Estate Broker and Appraiser, and
from 1989-2005 served as a Marion County Supervisor. 

All four of their children graduated from Knoxville High School and Central College of Pella. Jill DeMoss '97 is teaching first
grade at Knoxville’s West Elementary. Sarah Seney '98 is the Fairview Elementary School principal in Grinnell, Iowa. Laura
Shepherd '06 is teaching first grade at Knoxville’s West Elementary. Timothy '11 is a professor at Buena Vista University in
Storm Lake, Iowa. The family is very happy to help Knoxville High School graduates with their post-secondary education.

KITTY & BILL SHEPHERD FAMILY ENDOWED SCHOLARSHIP

(L-R) Jill DeMoss, Bill Shepherd, Kitty Shepherd,
Timothy Shepherd, Sarah Seney, Laura Shepherd  
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The purpose of this Foundation is to help our graduates reach their post-secondary education goals. Whether our graduates choose to 
attend a trade school, to work on an apprenticeship, pursue an associate’s degree or attend a traditional four- year college or university, the 
purpose of the Foundation is to help our graduates attain the training they need to prepare you for a successful future. 

Our graduates are eligible for post-secondary financial aid for up to four years of study. We take applications every year from January 
1st through March 1st. A universal application is available on our website at kpsfoundation.org. Additionally, our alumni/donors can follow the 
progress of the Foundation by going to the website and clicking on the NEWS tab. 

This year our donors provided the seventy-seven members of the 2022 graduating class, who applied for a Foundation scholarship, a 
total of $44,000 in financial aid. If you would like to view last year’s ceremony, you can watch it HERE or view it on YouTube at the following 
link: https://youtu.be/y-UYVBQ-1xQ Since the Foundation was established in 2004, we have awarded 1,481 KHS graduates a total of $919,000 
in scholarship awards. In keeping with the stated goal of the Foundation, every student that has applied for a Foundation scholarship has been 
awarded one. 

This year we provided financial aid to 74 KHS graduates who applied for financial aid from the graduating classes of 2019, 2020 and 
2021. They received a total award amount of $114,000. This brings us to a total distribution to second, third- and fourth-year students over the 
years to $602,000. Additionally, six of our graduates who are pursuing degrees in nursing are being provided either partial or full tuition 
scholarships from an anonymous donor. 

In our nineteen years as a Foundation, we have distributed over one and a half million dollars in scholarship awards to Knoxville High 
School graduates. Today, our Foundation and Crozier Trust accounts have risen to a total value of over one and a half million dollars. 

The success of the scholarship foundation would not be possible without the terrific support from alumni all over the country, local 
businesses, service groups, and community members and their families: a sincere thank you to everyone involved. A special thank you goes out to 
the Knoxville Alumni Association for their support in communicating with alumni, helping identify graduating classes interested in sponsoring a 
Panther Pride Scholarship, and for supporting our presentations at class reunions. Visit their website for all things Panthers! 
http://www.knoxvillealumniassoc.com. 

Student Voices 
Thank you so much for the scholarship to help me finish my 4th year of college. I'm so thankful to live in a community that still chooses to support its 
college students even in the challenging times we are currently living in.          -Avery Collins KHS Class of 2017 
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TWENTY YEARS!
 Twenty years! Seems hard to believe. In 2004 the Foundation was established by a small group of educators, local business leaders and 
alumni who were concerned about the need to help support our Knoxville High School graduates in the pursuit of their post-secondary education 
dreams.
 From the outset, our stated goal has been to provide post-secondary financial aid to every student who applied for a scholarship. 
Whether our graduates choose to attend a trade school, to work on an apprenticeship, pursue an associate’s degree or attend a four-year college 
or university, the purpose of the Foundation has been to help our graduates attain the training they need to prepare for a successful future.
 So how successful has the Foundation been?  In our first year, the Foundation awarded 46 scholarships with a total value of $18,500. By 
our fifth year we had awarded $181,000 in scholarship awards. In year ten that total amount had doubled to over $450,000 and by year fifteen, 
that total had more than doubled again to over $ 970,000. This year the Knoxville Panther Scholarship Foundation awarded 275 scholarships to 
146 current and former Knoxville High School graduates for a total value of $196,000 increasing the total value of scholarships awarded by the 
Foundation in our twenty-year history to over 1.7 million dollars.
 Since 2004, 1,543 KHS graduates have applied for financial aid from the Foundation and every one of those applicants has received a 
scholarship. Because we offer scholarships to second, third and fourth year students, several hundred KHS graduates have received financial aid 
throughout their entire post-secondary educational years. 
 This had been possible only because of the generosity of our donors, the citizens of Knoxville, their families and friends, our alumni and 
our business leaders.   
 This year the Foundation Board honored two of our donors who have been with us from the beginning. In 2005 Don and Margaret Long 
established two endowed scholarships through the Foundation. Since that time, thirty-eight KHS graduates have received an endowed scholarship 
from the Long Family. In 2014 Don and Margaret decided they wanted to do more. In that year they established a new scholarship known as 
the Don and Margaret Long second year scholarship. This scholarship is awarded to every KHS graduate who applies for financial help as they 
enter their second year of post-secondary education. Don and Margaret emphasized that they wanted to help not only 
students attending a four-year college, but also wanted to encourage students to attend trade schools, and pursue 
apprenticeships and associate degrees. Over the past ten years, 296 KHS graduates have received a Don and Margaret 
Long Scholarship of at least $500 each.

You can watch our 2023 Scholarship Awards Ceremony at the following link; 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=SUXWf09Dxcc

Panther Pride Class of 1971 Endowed Scholarship
 The Knoxville High School Class of 1971 has established a new 
endowed scholarship through the Foundation. This scholarship will be awarded 
annually to a Knoxville High School graduate who has a relative that is a member 
of the graduating class of 1971. Typically, the scholarship will be awarded to a 
grandchild or great grandchild of a class member.
 A year ago, Mr. Paul Husted, a 1971 KHS graduate, challenged his 
classmates to begin raising the $15,000 necessary to endow a scholarship 
through the Foundation. He pledged to match every contribution made by 
his classmates until the goal was reached. In a letter to his classmates, he 
encouraged them to use a scholarship in the name of the KHS Class of 1971 as 
a means of both honoring the accomplishments of the class and as a means of 
paying forward by helping future generations of Knoxville High School graduates.
 After a year of contributions from his classmates not quite reaching the final goal, Paul and his wife Lori decided to make a final 
contribution to bring the total to $15,00 by using a Qualified Charitable Distribution from Paul’s IRA. The Board of Directors would like to thank 
Mr. and Mrs. Husted, and the members of the KHS Class of 1971, for their commitment to the future education of Knoxville High Schol graduates. 

Coach John Carle Endowed Scholarship 
        The Coach John Carle Endowed Scholarship will be awarded annually to a Knoxville High 
School graduate entering the second, third or fourth year of post-secondary education. Preference 
will be given to a student participating in college athletics. 
            This scholarship has been funded through a contribution made by Mr. and Mrs. Paul Husted, 
again using QRD funds from his IRA. In establishing the scholarship to honor the teaching and 
coaching career of Coach Carle, Mr. Husted stated: “Coach Carle was a master at encouraging his 
students and athletes to perform at their best. I can never thank him enough for the important role 
he has played in my life.”
           John Carle graduated from Knoxville High School with the Class of 1956. John participated 
in basketball, track, and football while in high school. He was the conference champion in the high 
jump and a wide receiver and safety on the football team. John excelled as a forward on the KHS 

basketball team and went on to play basketball at Drake and Central College. As a member of the Central College squad, he was named a Small 
College All-American. In 2019, John was elected to the Knoxville High School Athletic Hall of Fame.
 Coach Carle spent 23 years as a high school basketball coach. Eight of those years were spent leading the KHS basketball teams. His 
final three teams at Knoxville High School were Conference Champions. Coach Carle went on to coach at Lincoln High School in Des Moines. He 
led the Railsplitters to one state championship and four state tournament appearances.
 Mr. Husted stated; “Providing the funds necessary to help establish these three endowed scholarships allowed Lori and me to meet the 
required minimum distribution from my IRA and still save on taxes. By donating to the scholarship foundation, an individual can avoid up to 50% 
in state and federal taxes on the money withdrawn from a person’s IRA. We get a tax deduction that we would not normally be able to get, and 
future Knoxville High School graduates get financial help as they pursue their dreams.”

If you are interested in donating to the Knoxville Panther Scholarship Foundation, go to our website at kpsfoundation.org to donate 
online. If you choose to mail in a donation, you can use the enclosed donation card and send it with your donation to KPS Foundation 

at P O Box 302 Knoxville, IA. 50138. For more information concerning how you can help our graduates by establishing a scholarship, 
contact Board President Curt Froyen by phone at 641-891-7170 or by email at irishsciguy@hotmail.com.
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Knoxville Panther Scholarship Foundation Announces a New Scholarship
The family of Mike and Jaque Moats is offering a new scholarship through the Knoxville Panther Scholarship Foundation. 
The following is from the Moats family:
 Upon hearing that the Knoxville Panther Scholarship Foundation will be celebrating the 20th year of blessing our community, it seemed 
fitting to reflect on the impact this organization has had on my family.  Each of our 3 children and their spouses have been recipients of financial 
support from the Foundation.  Were it not for the generosity of our community and the work of the Foundation, our kids would have had a greater 
struggle to earn and pay for their college degrees.  We are extremely grateful for the support and credit the Foundation for playing a role in the 
success they have had both in college and in their employment.
 Our oldest son, Jacob, earned an engineering degree from Dordt College.  Upon graduating, he was offered a position at Weiler in 
Knoxville and he continues to enjoy his work there as an engineer.  He was supported by the Foundation his first two years.  His wife, Aubrey, 
studied at St. Ambrose and was also a recipient of financial support from the Foundation.  They currently live on an acreage near Knoxville and are 
raising two beautiful and energetic daughters.
 Nicholas, our second son, and his wife Elizabeth both studied at the University of Northern Iowa.  Both graduated in 2020 with their 
bachelors’ degrees.  They both received financial support from the Knoxville Panther Scholarship Foundation all four years and have moved back 
to Knoxville to raise their family.  Nick is a science teacher at Knoxville High School and Lizzy has continued to study, earning a master’s degree 
in Library Sciences.  They are the proud parents of a handsome and loving son.
 Our daughter, Kayla, graduated from Dordt University in 2021 with an Elementary Education major.  She was offered an elementary 
teaching position in Pleasantville and is in her second year there.  She also received scholarships from the Foundation each year she attended 
Dordt.  She and her husband, Tyler, have found a home in Knoxville and will be active in the area supporting the youth and enjoying everything our 
beautiful community has to offer.
 We are blessed to have a supportive community and an organization that invests in our kids.  The Knoxville Panther Scholarship 
Foundation played a significant role in helping our children through college, but it wasn’t just the financial support.  When an investment, like this, 
is made; it has impact on the emotional health and mental well-being of the recipient.  It helps to instill confidence in the student, and allows them 
to know that they are not alone in their effort to become successful adults.  We want to thank everyone that has either donated or volunteered for 
the Foundation.  You have invested well and we, as a family, look forward to using this platform to give back in a similar way by establishing the 
Moats Family Scholarship to be awarded annually to a Knoxville High School graduate.

For more information about the Knoxville Panther Scholarship Foundation, visit the Foundation website at kpsfoundation.org or contact 
Board President Curt Froyen at 641-891-7170 or by email at irishsciguy@hotmail.com.

Qualified Charitable Distributions (QCD’S)
 For those of you who are required to take a minimum distribution (RMD) from your IRA, making a Qualified Charitable Distribution (QCD) 
is a smart strategy that allows you to get a financial benefit from your charitable contributions and still take your full standard deduction.
 A QCD allows you to transfer money from your IRA directly to a charity such as the Knoxville Panther Scholarship Foundation. The 
amount you donate counts toward your required minimum distribution (RMD) and reduces the taxable amount of your IRA distribution. You lower 
your adjusted growth income and taxable income without reducing the amount of your standard deduction.
 This article isn’t intended to give tax advice, however, if you believe this strategy might work for you, contact your tax advisor and 
consider funding either an endowed scholarship, or an annual named scholarship, as a Qualified Charitable Distribution. 

 Over the past three years, twelve new endowed scholarships have been established by individuals and families using Qualified Charitable 
Distributions from IRA accounts. It is important to remember that an endowed scholarship of $15,000 can be funded by a series of contributions 
over two or more years. Once the endowed scholarship has been established, no further contributions are required and a scholarship for a 
minimum of $600 will be awarded annually for perpetuity.  Several of our new scholarships have been funded in this manner rather than by a 
single contribution in one year. Additionally, some individuals and families are in the process of adding a second and third endowed scholarship by 
continuing to make annual contributions using required minimum distributions from their IRA’s.
 This year, three new endowed scholarships were established by using funds donated as Qualified Charitable Contributions from Mr. and 
Mrs. Paul Husted of Great Falls, Montana. Paul is a member of the KHS Class of 1971. 

Excellence in Education Endowed Scholarship
 In August of 2022, Mr. and Mrs. Husted offered to match any contributions toward the Excellence in Education Endowed Scholarship 
from any KHS graduate who would like to honor a teacher or teachers that had a significant impact on their life.
 Mr. Husted stated: “The Excellence in 
Education Endowed Scholarship is intended to 
acknowledge the importance teachers have on our lives. 
My guidance counselor, Jim Bell, had a caring heart and 
always encouraged students to pursue their passions. 
Leonard Faucett, who taught vo-tech and radio/TV, 
was a master at preparing his students about how to 
live their lives after high school graduation. My wife, 
Lori, and I are helping to establish this scholarship as a 
means of saying thank you by providing matching funds 
for donations made by other KHS graduates who would 
like to honor a teacher that has affected their lives by 
contributing to this scholarship.”
 Since the Hustead’s announced their 
matching challenge, $6,880 had been contributed 
toward the $15,000 required to endow the scholarship. 
At that point, Mr. and Mrs. Husted decided to contribute 
the remaining funds necessary to reach the $15,000 
goal by using funds from Paul’s IRA as part of an annual 
required minimum distribution.
The Excellence in Education Endowed Scholarship will 
be awarded for the first time at the Knoxville Panther 
Scholarship Foundation’s annual award ceremony in 
May of 2024.

The purpose of this Foundation is to help our graduates reach their post-secondary education goals. Whether our graduates choose to 
attend a trade school, to work on an apprenticeship, pursue an associate’s degree or attend a traditional four- year college or university, the 
purpose of the Foundation is to help our graduates attain the training they need to prepare you for a successful future. 

Our graduates are eligible for post-secondary financial aid for up to four years of study. We take applications every year from January 
1st through March 1st. A universal application is available on our website at kpsfoundation.org. Additionally, our alumni/donors can follow the 
progress of the Foundation by going to the website and clicking on the NEWS tab. 

This year our donors provided the seventy-seven members of the 2022 graduating class, who applied for a Foundation scholarship, a 
total of $44,000 in financial aid. If you would like to view last year’s ceremony, you can watch it HERE or view it on YouTube at the following 
link: https://youtu.be/y-UYVBQ-1xQ Since the Foundation was established in 2004, we have awarded 1,481 KHS graduates a total of $919,000 
in scholarship awards. In keeping with the stated goal of the Foundation, every student that has applied for a Foundation scholarship has been 
awarded one. 

This year we provided financial aid to 74 KHS graduates who applied for financial aid from the graduating classes of 2019, 2020 and 
2021. They received a total award amount of $114,000. This brings us to a total distribution to second, third- and fourth-year students over the 
years to $602,000. Additionally, six of our graduates who are pursuing degrees in nursing are being provided either partial or full tuition 
scholarships from an anonymous donor. 

In our nineteen years as a Foundation, we have distributed over one and a half million dollars in scholarship awards to Knoxville High 
School graduates. Today, our Foundation and Crozier Trust accounts have risen to a total value of over one and a half million dollars. 

The success of the scholarship foundation would not be possible without the terrific support from alumni all over the country, local 
businesses, service groups, and community members and their families: a sincere thank you to everyone involved. A special thank you goes out to 
the Knoxville Alumni Association for their support in communicating with alumni, helping identify graduating classes interested in sponsoring a 
Panther Pride Scholarship, and for supporting our presentations at class reunions. Visit their website for all things Panthers! 
http://www.knoxvillealumniassoc.com. 

Student Voices 
Thank you so much for the scholarship to help me finish my 4th year of college. I'm so thankful to live in a community that still chooses to support its 
college students even in the challenging times we are currently living in.          -Avery Collins KHS Class of 2017 

_______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
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MOVING FORWARD. Those two words could certainly sum up the activities of the Knoxville Panther Scholarship
Foundation in 2021. The Board of Directors of the Knoxville Panther Scholarship Foundation hope that this newsletter
finds you, your family and friends safe and healthy. We have all made many adaptations to help guide us through the
pandemic that has affected our lives in so many challenging ways.

After a year’s hiatus, the Foundation was able to hold our annual scholarship awards night this year with a few
modifications. Although the number of COVID infections were lower in May than they had been last year, the school
district opted for a reduced attendance level that would allow for more social distancing and greater safety for attendees.

Attendance was limited to students, their parents and family members. Donors and the community were able to watch
a live stream of the proceedings. Board member Tyler Pearson prepared slides like the one pictured below for each
scholarship recipient. 

These slides listed all of the scholarships the student was
receiving, a photo of the student and information concerning
the donor. A printed full color print of the slide was mailed to
each of the Foundation scholarship donors. You may view all
of the recipient slides by going to our Foundation website at
kpsfoundation.org or visit the following links:   KPSF Donors
ONLY (https://tinyurl.com/yz3bzdnu) and ALL Scholarship
Night Awards (https://tinyurl.com/28hk7p3n).

The Knoxville Panther Scholarship Foundation continued its
annual tradition of providing a scholarship to every Knoxville

graduate who applied. Sixty members of the Knoxville High School graduating class of 2021 applied for and received
scholarships totaling $34,000. In our eighteen years, we have awarded 1,404 KHS graduates with a scholarship for
a total award amount of $875,000. Additionally, eighty-five members of the KHS graduating classes of 2018, 2019,
and 2020 who applied for post-secondary financial aid received a record total of $112,000 in scholarship awards this
year. This brings the total of financial aid provided to second, third and fourth-year students during the Foundation’s
history to $488,000. 

Since our inception in 2003, the Foundation has awarded a total of $1,363,000 in financial aid. Scholarship awards
are provided to students pursuing post-secondary education in trade schools, as well as two year and four-year courses
of study. 

The success of our Scholarship Foundation would not happen without the terrific support from alumni all over the country,
local businesses, service groups and community members and their families; a sincere thank you to everyone involved.
A special thank you goes out to the Knoxville Alumni Association for their support in communicating with alumni, helping
identify classes interested in sponsoring a Panther Pride Scholarship and for supporting our presentations at class
reunions.

Continuing Education Scholarship applications for the 2022 school year will be accepted from January
1, 2022 until March 1, 2022. Visit the Applications Tab on our website. Online at:   kpsfoundation.org.

Over 1,400 KHS Students with a Scholarhip So Far!18 Years!

ROBERT AND VIRGINIA RUNNELLS MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP

The Board of Directors of the Knoxville Panther Scholarship
Foundation are pleased to announce the establishment of a new
endowed scholarship. 

The Robert and Virginia Runnells Memorial Scholarship has been
established by bequest in the Will of Robert Runnells. This endowed
scholarship will be awarded annually to a Knoxville High School
graduate entering their third or fourth year of post-secondary education.
Additionally, special emphasis will be given to an applicant pursuing
education in the various areas of construction trades.

Robert and Virginia graduated from Harvey High School in 1940.
Robert joined the Army on November 5, 1942 spending his entire
service time in Italy during WWII. Robert was proud of his military
service and was honorably discharged on November 5, 1945.

Robert and Virginia were married on September 26, 1945. After Robert’s Army service, he and Virginia lived in Des Moines
for a short time and then chose to make their permanent home in Knoxville. Their only child, Diana Runnells Widga is a
1966 Knoxville High School graduate who earned her BA at Iowa State University and currently lives with her husband in
Nebraska.

Robert spent his career of over thirty years employed at the Knoxville VA Hospital.  Virginia worked for many years at the
Oehler Brothers Firestone Store before completing her career with State Farm Insurance.

Robert had an interest in carpentry and put his skills to work over the years building four different homes for his family in
Knoxville. He would finish one home and then after a few years he and Virginia would draw up plans for a new one that
would have all of the design features they desired. While living in their current home, Robert would work evenings after work
and on weekends constructing their new home, even doing the plumbing and electrical work. 

Square dancing and working out at the Knoxville Recreation Center were two of Robert and Virginia’s passions. Even at age
ninety Robert could put five miles on a treadmill on a daily basis.

Remembering the Knoxville Panther Scholarship Foundation in your estate planning as Robert and Virginia did, is a wonderful
way to help future generations of Knoxville High School graduates. Endowed scholarships like the one established by Robert
and Virginia, are funded by a one-time donation of $15,000 or by a series of donations totaling $15,000. No further
contributions are required and a scholarship will be awarded every year to a Knoxville High School graduate.

A new endowed scholarship has been established by the Kitty and
Bill Shepherd Family. This new endowed scholarship will be offered
annually through the Knoxville Panther Scholarship Foundation
with preference given to Knoxville High School graduates entering
their third or fourth year of post-secondary education in the field of
education. 

Kitty is a 1971 Knoxville High School graduate. Bill grew up in
Illinois and is a Western Illinois University graduate. They were
married and have always lived and raised their family in Knoxville.
Kitty (Robinson) Shepherd worked and retired from the VA Child
Care Center/Stepping Stones Early Learning Center after 27 years.
Bill Shepherd worked as a Real Estate Broker and Appraiser, and
from 1989-2005 served as a Marion County Supervisor. 

All four of their children graduated from Knoxville High School and Central College of Pella. Jill DeMoss '97 is teaching first
grade at Knoxville’s West Elementary. Sarah Seney '98 is the Fairview Elementary School principal in Grinnell, Iowa. Laura
Shepherd '06 is teaching first grade at Knoxville’s West Elementary. Timothy '11 is a professor at Buena Vista University in
Storm Lake, Iowa. The family is very happy to help Knoxville High School graduates with their post-secondary education.

KITTY & BILL SHEPHERD FAMILY ENDOWED SCHOLARSHIP

(L-R) Jill DeMoss, Bill Shepherd, Kitty Shepherd,
Timothy Shepherd, Sarah Seney, Laura Shepherd  

Knoxville Panther Scholarship Foundation Awards Program
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The purpose of this Foundation is to help our graduates reach their post-secondary education goals. Whether our graduates choose to 
attend a trade school, to work on an apprenticeship, pursue an associate’s degree or attend a traditional four- year college or university, the 
purpose of the Foundation is to help our graduates attain the training they need to prepare you for a successful future. 

Our graduates are eligible for post-secondary financial aid for up to four years of study. We take applications every year from January 
1st through March 1st. A universal application is available on our website at kpsfoundation.org. Additionally, our alumni/donors can follow the 
progress of the Foundation by going to the website and clicking on the NEWS tab. 

This year our donors provided the seventy-seven members of the 2022 graduating class, who applied for a Foundation scholarship, a 
total of $44,000 in financial aid. If you would like to view last year’s ceremony, you can watch it HERE or view it on YouTube at the following 
link: https://youtu.be/y-UYVBQ-1xQ Since the Foundation was established in 2004, we have awarded 1,481 KHS graduates a total of $919,000 
in scholarship awards. In keeping with the stated goal of the Foundation, every student that has applied for a Foundation scholarship has been 
awarded one. 

This year we provided financial aid to 74 KHS graduates who applied for financial aid from the graduating classes of 2019, 2020 and 
2021. They received a total award amount of $114,000. This brings us to a total distribution to second, third- and fourth-year students over the 
years to $602,000. Additionally, six of our graduates who are pursuing degrees in nursing are being provided either partial or full tuition 
scholarships from an anonymous donor. 

In our nineteen years as a Foundation, we have distributed over one and a half million dollars in scholarship awards to Knoxville High 
School graduates. Today, our Foundation and Crozier Trust accounts have risen to a total value of over one and a half million dollars. 

The success of the scholarship foundation would not be possible without the terrific support from alumni all over the country, local 
businesses, service groups, and community members and their families: a sincere thank you to everyone involved. A special thank you goes out to 
the Knoxville Alumni Association for their support in communicating with alumni, helping identify graduating classes interested in sponsoring a 
Panther Pride Scholarship, and for supporting our presentations at class reunions. Visit their website for all things Panthers! 
http://www.knoxvillealumniassoc.com. 
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_______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
_______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

The purpose of this Foundation is to help our graduates reach their post-secondary education goals. Whether our graduates choose to 
attend a trade school, to work on an apprenticeship, pursue an associate’s degree or attend a traditional four- year college or university, the 
purpose of the Foundation is to help our graduates attain the training they need to prepare you for a successful future. 

Our graduates are eligible for post-secondary financial aid for up to four years of study. We take applications every year from January 
1st through March 1st. A universal application is available on our website at kpsfoundation.org. Additionally, our alumni/donors can follow the 
progress of the Foundation by going to the website and clicking on the NEWS tab. 

This year our donors provided the seventy-seven members of the 2022 graduating class, who applied for a Foundation scholarship, a 
total of $44,000 in financial aid. If you would like to view last year’s ceremony, you can watch it HERE or view it on YouTube at the following 
link: https://youtu.be/y-UYVBQ-1xQ Since the Foundation was established in 2004, we have awarded 1,481 KHS graduates a total of $919,000 
in scholarship awards. In keeping with the stated goal of the Foundation, every student that has applied for a Foundation scholarship has been 
awarded one. 

This year we provided financial aid to 74 KHS graduates who applied for financial aid from the graduating classes of 2019, 2020 and 
2021. They received a total award amount of $114,000. This brings us to a total distribution to second, third- and fourth-year students over the 
years to $602,000. Additionally, six of our graduates who are pursuing degrees in nursing are being provided either partial or full tuition 
scholarships from an anonymous donor. 

In our nineteen years as a Foundation, we have distributed over one and a half million dollars in scholarship awards to Knoxville High 
School graduates. Today, our Foundation and Crozier Trust accounts have risen to a total value of over one and a half million dollars. 

The success of the scholarship foundation would not be possible without the terrific support from alumni all over the country, local 
businesses, service groups, and community members and their families: a sincere thank you to everyone involved. A special thank you goes out to 
the Knoxville Alumni Association for their support in communicating with alumni, helping identify graduating classes interested in sponsoring a 
Panther Pride Scholarship, and for supporting our presentations at class reunions. Visit their website for all things Panthers! 
http://www.knoxvillealumniassoc.com. 

Student Voices 
Thank you so much for the scholarship to help me finish my 4th year of college. I'm so thankful to live in a community that still chooses to support its 
college students even in the challenging times we are currently living in.          -Avery Collins KHS Class of 2017 

_______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
_______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

The purpose of this Foundation is to help our graduates reach their post-secondary education goals. Whether our graduates choose to 
attend a trade school, to work on an apprenticeship, pursue an associate’s degree or attend a traditional four- year college or university, the 
purpose of the Foundation is to help our graduates attain the training they need to prepare you for a successful future. 

Our graduates are eligible for post-secondary financial aid for up to four years of study. We take applications every year from January 
1st through March 1st. A universal application is available on our website at kpsfoundation.org. Additionally, our alumni/donors can follow the 
progress of the Foundation by going to the website and clicking on the NEWS tab. 

This year our donors provided the seventy-seven members of the 2022 graduating class, who applied for a Foundation scholarship, a 
total of $44,000 in financial aid. If you would like to view last year’s ceremony, you can watch it HERE or view it on YouTube at the following 
link: https://youtu.be/y-UYVBQ-1xQ Since the Foundation was established in 2004, we have awarded 1,481 KHS graduates a total of $919,000 
in scholarship awards. In keeping with the stated goal of the Foundation, every student that has applied for a Foundation scholarship has been 
awarded one. 

This year we provided financial aid to 74 KHS graduates who applied for financial aid from the graduating classes of 2019, 2020 and 
2021. They received a total award amount of $114,000. This brings us to a total distribution to second, third- and fourth-year students over the 
years to $602,000. Additionally, six of our graduates who are pursuing degrees in nursing are being provided either partial or full tuition 
scholarships from an anonymous donor. 

In our nineteen years as a Foundation, we have distributed over one and a half million dollars in scholarship awards to Knoxville High 
School graduates. Today, our Foundation and Crozier Trust accounts have risen to a total value of over one and a half million dollars. 

The success of the scholarship foundation would not be possible without the terrific support from alumni all over the country, local 
businesses, service groups, and community members and their families: a sincere thank you to everyone involved. A special thank you goes out to 
the Knoxville Alumni Association for their support in communicating with alumni, helping identify graduating classes interested in sponsoring a 
Panther Pride Scholarship, and for supporting our presentations at class reunions. Visit their website for all things Panthers! 
http://www.knoxvillealumniassoc.com. 

Student Voices 
Thank you so much for the scholarship to help me finish my 4th year of college. I'm so thankful to live in a community that still chooses to support its 
college students even in the challenging times we are currently living in.          -Avery Collins KHS Class of 2017 

_______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
_______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

TWENTY YEARS!
 Twenty years! Seems hard to believe. In 2004 the Foundation was established by a small group of educators, local business leaders and 
alumni who were concerned about the need to help support our Knoxville High School graduates in the pursuit of their post-secondary education 
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